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Dear Parishioner
O

ur Heavenly Father has blessed us with yet another very successful year of twinning with Malawi.   We are called to be missionaries and, although we are not physically there, we are helping our brothers and sisters in a very real way to improve their living standards in a variety of ways.

Last year we sent 23 gifts totalling £17,725, but this is not the full story.   Fr Denis was here for several weeks in August and, as is the case with every priest who has visited, he would have gone home with personal gifts from parishioners.   Fr Nazario was at Westerham in October; he also met several of our parish families during his stay.  Both have written to thank us for our friendship and generosity.

You have taken Malawi-Twin to your hearts for six years and in that time have been of enormous benefit to thousands of lives.   

It was St John of the Cross who said: “At the eve of our lives we will be judged on our love.”   
You have shown a great deal of love to the people of Malawi.
* * *

We have already sent two gifts this year:

Hunger in Chiringa Parish
The news from Chiringa is not good.   We have heard that there is much hunger in the villages.   This is a poor and isolated community and at this time of year, in the middle of a heavy rainy season, food is scarce as they await the next harvest in March/April.

This is where we have the Playgroup and Father Alfred, the Parish Priest, tells us that they are now feeding over 300 children each day.   This is a major indicator of the hunger that is rife.   Families send their children to the playgroup because they cannot feed them and they know that the children will have a meal there – the only one they will have that day.
We have just sent £500 to Fr Alfred, to allow him to purchase extra food for the playgroup and other desperate families in the community.   The hunger is now and their need is urgent.

The heavy rains are present throughout Malawi and there is much flooding in the areas of Nsanje and Chikwawa (home of Fr Nazario and his family.)   This sort of weather does much damage to their vital crops.
Nsanje Primary School
The school has requested £800 for much needed repairs to the desks and chairs of their 900 pupils.   We have just sent this to them. 
We have helped this school over the past few years with new toilets and structural repairs to the buildings.   Morale amongst teachers and pupils and standards of education have improved dramatically as a result of our help.
Last year we enabled the Kachebere Parish, to establish a new and much needed primary school.  Fr Peter, the Parish priest, has sent many photographs to show us the work as it progresses, including the building of toilets and a new roof.   Thanks to you, St Theresa’s Primary school is now up and running and serving the children of the community.

* * *

So what about this coming year?
Ten of our parishioners will be visiting Malawi in April.   We will visit all our linked parishes, the priests and the students we sponsor.  We will meet many children including those at the playgroup.
Be prepared for news, photos and a film of the visit because a full report will be made available to you.

There may be some who would like us to take a gift to a particular priest or project.   Because of tight regulations regarding luggage carried on flights, we will only be able to take small envelopes containing letters/cash.   
If you wish to make a gift, please contact Peter Wells on Tonbridge 358324, by mid March at the latest.

Another important development!

Would all sponsors please note that Anne Mahoney has now taken over as co-ordinator of the Sponsorship Programme.   Anne has been to Malawi on two occasions and met many of your students, which makes her ideal for this work.

Anne and Peter Wells will be liaising until she has a full working knowledge of the programme.   Please address all future enquiries regarding sponsorships to Anne on Ton. 773531 or by email to: anneorchardview@hotmail.com 
Peter will continue as co-ordinator of the Malawi Project.

* * *
Several events are being planned, to raise money for Malawi and we hope to have your support on these dates:

Saturday16th February – Table Top Fair in Fisher Hall.

Saturday 26th April – Pub Quiz in Fisher Hall.
Sunday (15th or 22nd) June – Sponsored Walk
Saturday 5th July – Garden Party 

Saturday 25th October – Fun Quiz

Thank you once again for your tremendous support during 2007.

Peter Wells

On behalf of your Malawi Team
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